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III

The Chargé d’Affaires, a.i. of the United States Embassy in Canada to the
Secretary of State for External Affairs

No. 88

The Chargé d’Affaires ad interim of the United States of America presents
his compliments to the Secretary of State for External Affairs and has the honor
to refer to Note No. 167 of October 17, 1961 from the Secretary of State for
External Affairs approving on behalf of the Canadian Government, subject to
certain conditions, proposed channel improvements to be undertaken in Cana-
dian waters along the sailing courses in Lake Erie, east of the Detroit River
navigation light and through the Pelee Passage.

The Chargé d’Affaires ad interim of the United States of America has the
honor to confirm the acceptance by the Government of the United States of
America of the conditions set forth by the Canadian Government in its Note
No. 167. That note and this reply thereto, together with the Ambassador’s note
No. 297 of June 8, 1959, shall constitute a special agreement between the two
Governments under Article III of the Boundary Waters Treaty of January 11,
1909.

F.L.

Embassy of the United States of America,
Ottawa, October 17, 1961.




